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Parramatta Park access arrangements during Kidtopia

To ensure the safety of all park users Parramatta Park will have restricted vehicle, pedestrian and
parking access during this event from Tuesday 4 October through to Tuesday 11 October 2016.

Please see below for specific locations and times of impacted areas to assist in your visit to the Park:

Between 06:00 hours and 18:00 hours on Tuesday 4th, Wednesday 5th & Thursday 6th October
2016, Long Avenue will be managed by traffic controllers with all vehicles entering from West
Domain Avenue and exiting onto Railway Parade for the three days of the events bump in. The rest
of Parramatta Park’s road network will operate as normal.

Railway Parade will be closed west of Governor Macquarie Carriageway, to the Queens Road gate
from 06:00 hours till 20:00 hours on Friday 7th, Saturday 8th & Sunday 9th October 2016 to create a
vehicle free area with all traffic turned right into Federal Avenue to then exit the park via the Pitt
Street gates.

From 11:00 hours on Friday 7th, Saturday 8th & Sunday 9th October 2016, the Queens Road gates
and the Pitt Street gates will be closed by traffic controllers to create a car free area for the whole of
Parramatta Park, any vehicles that are parked within the park will be allowed to exit via the Pitt
Street gates throughout the day but no more vehicles will be allowed into the park after 11:00
hours.

A drop off area will be maintained in Federal Avenue, in front of Old Government House up until
11:00hours or until the park reaches full capacity, to allow event attendees to drop off family
members before parking the vehicle close by at either the Hunter Street parking station or the
Parramatta Swimming Centre Car Park on O’Connell Street.

After 11:00hours or when the park reaches full capacity, the event drop off area will be located on
Park Avenue south of the Queens Road gate, this will be monitored by traffic controllers that will be
stationed at the Queens Road gate.

From 06:00 hours until required on Saturday 8th & Sunday 9th October 2016, the Parramatta Parks’
section of the Parramatta Swimming Centre Car Park will be closed to the general public until all
available parking in Parramatta park is exhausted, then people attending the event will be directed
to park in this section of the Parramatta Swimming Centre car park or the Justice Precinct Car Park
on Hunter Street.

Between 06:00 hours and 22:00 hours on Monday 10th & Tuesday 11th October 2016, Long Avenue
will be managed by traffic control with all vehicles entering from West Domain Avenue and exiting
onto Railway Parade for the event bump out.



